
 

This week has been one of those weeks where as staff, parents and pupils ‘we love Abbots 

Green!’. 

To come together to celebrate Sports week is one thing, but 

this week, Mr Newson must take the full recognition and       

admiration for taking things to another level in partnership with 

our Friends Of Abbots Green who have fully funded many of 

these events. 

From bounce boots, golf, inflatable football, dance or even trampolines- 

as a school community we have been empowered by fitness, fun and a 

great sense of belonging. To see our children smiling, challenging     

themselves but most importantly carving memories, is a genuine        

privilege for all to see. 

As if the week wasn’t action packed enough, it has been such a celebration of our rainbow     

values to see our Sports days in action. On a personal note, the epitome of these events, is 

often the races, where we see a reflection of our children growing as individuals.  

What has been overwhelming this year, is the genuine encouragement that children give one 

another, the resilience that our children have, but as one child in Year 6 shared ‘we have to go 

all out this year, we need to finish with a bang!’ 

For any good athlete, food is also a            

necessity! 

This week, we have also embraced the     

opportunity to enjoy a Mexican Food Fiesta! 

Whilst preparing, cooking and eating a 

range of new foods, the smell of burrito 

bowls, guacamole, sweetcorn fritters and 

even tacos has been    spreading throughout the school and even 

cooked alfresco on the  playground! 

Finally, as a school that loves to recognise the little things- amongst the 

joy that has been out on our field this week with Sport, we have       

discovered our very own Elderflower bush! As born explorers, we have 

followed a recipe to create our first batch of Elderflower cordial. 

If ever there was a time to say ‘cheers’ to Abbots Green this is it! 

Happy Sunny weekend. 



Parents Forum 

Thanks for the time that Parents Forum found for our meeting last week. As a collective group, it was agreed that the revised Key Stage Two       

electronic report completed using our iPad skills, will be very well received. This is opposed to a pupil handwritten one. We look forward to          

receiving further feedback on this later this term. 

 

PD Day reminder 

Our School and Evergreen nursery will both be closed on Friday 27th June. This is due to staff training. 

 

Class Photographs 

On Tuesday 24th June, all classes will have their group photographs- school uniform must be worn by all classes. 

 

Congratulations to Miss Ogg 

Miss Ogg will be expecting her first baby in November- We’re all thrilled to hear this exciting news. 

 

New class names  

Coming soon, Denmark, Portugal, New Zealand and Singapore class! Please see this mornings letter with our initial update 

on class arrangements for September 2025. 

 

Attendance 

Our Whole school attendance has improved from 96.1% last month to 96.5%. 

At this time of year, we’re aware that many of our families consider whether to take children out of school for family    

holidays, this is not encouraged and will not be authorised. 

We strive for attendance in school, every day. With so many fun events and experiences happening each day we do not want our children to miss 

out. This month the class with the best attendance is Russia class with 97.1%  

 

Gate Conduct 

Please ensure that children remain supervised at the KS1 gate until a member of staff comes to meet them at the start 

of the day. Once children have parked their bikes and scooters they must remain with their parent. 

 

Book Amnesty 

We’re currently looking to refresh our school library- initially we’re aiming to replenish our stock by asking all families 

to please check for any library books that they may have at home, we’re especially looking for our Bingo Books. As a 

school we have set ourselves a target of finding 100 books per key stage- together we can do it! 


